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team. In the second phase, Team Merkel’s core leadership was informed that if they
were to attempt to negotiate with the Taliban, their leaders in the White House,
National Security Council, Defense Department, CIA, State Department and other
national security agencies would cut them off. Team Merkel was threatened with either
war-crimes trial or being incarcerated for treason. They decided to say no and pull
back. In the third phase, they were told that Obama was going to begin working with
one of the original sponsors of the MEK to overthrow the Iranian government and take
over. He was going to use their promised weapons to do so. (This is the same group
who backed Saddam Hussein in the war of 1980.) In this third phase, Team Merkel is no
longer negotiating with the MEK at all; they’re just waiting for the Obama guns to be
delivered. In the fourth phase, they are told that the major media will begin
demonizing them and painting all their supporters as “terrorists” or “domestic
extremists” or “isolationists.” These are the label that Hitler used to describe his
enemies in the 1930s. In the fifth phase, Team Merkel is waiting for Obama’s gun to
be delivered. The fifth phase is where things get very interesting. Obama and the
Obama-backed opposition are willing to go to war. They will send their Marines into
Syria to Syria. They will do their standard “humanitarian intervention” to stop a
threat to America. This is where President Trump comes in. As we saw in Libya, Iraq,
Afghanistan, Syria, Ukraine, the embassy in Baghdad, the embassy in Kabul, the
embassies in Cairo and Benghazi, and the embassy in Tehran, if America sends its
forces to fight on foreign soil, America has no right to interfere in anyone else’s
internal conflict. Trump will either step in to negotiate a peaceful end to this
conflict or he will make an “unprovoked” military invasion into Syria. This would be
the nightmare scenario that the neocons—the war hawks who want to make American wars
endless—have been dreaming about. Donald Trump will be the only one who can step in.
And there’
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